CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

February 23, 2015

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, February 23, 2015, at        6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, Betty Sartin, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Superintendent Dr. M. Brock Womble, Dr. Sammy Shields, Nicole McGhee, Carol Boaz, Shannon Dennison, Andy Tyrrell, Ann Patterson, Sheena Sigmon, Jerry Hatchett, Paul and Alice Robinson, Nelson Showalter, Shana LeGrant, Elizabeth Standafer, Evangelina Balmori, and Board Attorney Ron Bradsher.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  (Note:  Others may have been present but did not sign the roster).  
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed followed by the pledge of allegiance led by North Elementary Melanie Pinto who is in the first grade.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin, to approve the minutes of the February 9, 2015, board meeting and February 9, 2015 work session as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the revised agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dr. Womble recognized employees who recently received the title of Certified Reading Foundation trainers.  Those include Carol Boaz, Nelson Showalter, Ann Patterson and Shana LeGrant.  

I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None at this time.

III.
SCHOOL PRESENTATION


Mr. Andy Tyrrell, Principal at North Elementary gave an enlightening presentation highlighting positive things that are underway at North Elementary.  These were captured in “Panda Points of Pride.”  Many enrichment opportunities and clubs are sponsored by staff for students and were reviewed sharing photos of activities.  Mr. Tyrrell highlighted some of North’s School Improvement practices which include:  guided reading, small group interaction, literacy centers, and fifth grade students serving as mentors and reading buddies for the lower grades.  In closing, Mr. Tyrrell emphasized “you can’t hide from that Panda Pride,” which is also included in Alertnow phone messages that are sent out to students and parents each week.  Appreciation was given to his staff for their dedication and commitment as well as the support of parents and community.  
IV.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Consent Agenda
Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the consent agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

a. Additional Fundraising Request – Baseball/Softball/Soccer to sell raffle tickets for a quilt along with concessions and t-shirts with all proceeds going to Alamance-Caswell Hospice.
b. Requests for Transfer (Renewals) 

2015-2016

Vernon, Bryan

Caswell
to
Alamance

12th grade
Vernon, Colin

Caswell
to
Alamance

5th grade

Vernon, Sarah

Caswell
to
Alamance

1st grade
2. Purchase of additional lawnmower 
Dr. Womble reviewed pricing of purchase of additional lawnmower needed for the maintenance department to use for lawn care.  The recommendation was on State contract and a cost was given from ACE Home & Building Center located in Yanceyville, NC.  

Although the mower was on State contract, it was suggested that other bids should be provided to show pricing and to compare information.  

Upon review and discussion, Dr. Womble recommended approval of Hustler lawnmower, Model 932152, at a cost of $12,062.75 with ACE Home & Building Center, Yanceyville, NC.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve purchase of lawnmower at a cost of $12,062.75.  The motion carried unanimously.  It was noted that capital outlay funds will be used for this purchase.

3. Renovations – Oakwood Elementary 
Dr. Womble reviewed information discussed in the previous work session and recommended approval of moving forward with the renovations at Oakwood using lottery funding.  Dr. Womble suggested having the project surveyed; however, board members and maintenance director did not feel surveying would be necessary for this particular project.  The cost for the renovations will allocate $605,000 and begin the bid process as soon as possible.  
Other discussion occurred in regards to the athletic complex.  Dr. Womble was directed by the board to contact Jeff Johnson and get an estimate of what the cost would be to include all items as discussed during the work session.  Dr. Womble stated he spoke with Mr. Johnson and was given a ballpark price of $750,000.  Upon further discussion, there were some questions that were not addressed with Mr. Johnson and Dr. Womble was advised to contact Mr. Johnson and report back with information at the March 9th work session.  Items include looking at another practice field, a drawing for the entire complex, bathroom renovations, fixtures, and heating and air.  

Upon further discussion, Dr. Womble recommended approval of moving forward with the renovations for Oakwood and using lottery funds at an estimated cost of $605,000.  Donna Hudson moved, seconded by Mel Battle to begin renovation process at Oakwood Elementary.  Upon receipt of bids to gain a better prospective of actual costs, Dr. Womble will need to contact the County Commissioners to request their approval.  Once bids are in this will provide a more precise cost versus an estimate.

4. New Course Proposals/CTE 2015-2016 
Mrs. Elizabeth Standafer reviewed information for new courses for the CTE program for 2015-2016 and explained the rationale.  Courses will include Cabinetmaking I and II and Culinary I.  Mrs. Standafer felt that these courses will further strengthen the CTE program.  The Culinary course will involve working with PCC and could possibly look at options of selling the food to the public.  Site would have to be inspected but this is not anticipated to begin until 2016.  
Dr. Womble recommended approval of the new courses for CTE as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve new courses to include Cabinetmaking I and II and Culinary I for the CTE program to begin in 2015-2016.  The motion carried unanimously.

5. Resolution – Pearl Gentry
Chairman June Dailey read aloud the resolution for Pearl Gentry who recently passed away.  Dr. Womble recommended approval of the resolution.  Betty Sartin moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the resolution.  The motion carried unanimously.

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Pearl Marie Hicks Gentry


WHEREAS, Pearl Marie Hicks Gentry was born on November 27, 1939, and formerly resided at 4540 Old Hwy 86 North, Yanceyville, NC, 27379, at the time of her death on February 15, 2015, and

WHEREAS, Pearl Gentry was a faithful and loving wife and mother and her family’s welfare was her major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Pearl Gentry was a member of Community Baptist Church; and

WHEREAS, Pearl Gentry worked in the school system as a bus driver until her retirement.  She will be remembered by her Community and Board of Education for her leadership and her commitment to education; and being known for her benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Pearl Gentry and expresses its sympathy to her family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 23rd day of February 2015.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

Donna R. Hudson





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. M. Brock Womble, Superintendent

6. Revised School Calendar 2014-2015 
Dr. Womble reviewed days missed due to inclement weather and recommended approval of the revised calendar as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Mel Battle.  The motion carried unanimously.

Dr. Womble also stated that Saturday’s may be utilized in the future in the event of more inclement weather.  Other possibilities may include going to school 179 days but will not make any decisions at this point not knowing what other weather issues may occur.

V.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES
· Dr. Womble stated he is working on interim reports for the budget and will have them to review at the March 9th work session.  He plans to meet with county commissioners to review budget as soon as possible after the work session.

VI.
REPORTS
· Financial Reports 
· Board policies were reviewed and will begin the 100 series to be included in the next board packet for first reading

VII.
CLOSED SESSION

Mel Battle made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel.   Gladys Garland seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VIII. 
OPEN SESSION

Donna Hudson made a motion to return to open session.  Gladys Garland seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
IX.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Brock Womble recommended approval of the personnel as presented.  Gladys Garland moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve personnel as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.  
	Employment
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Onassis Stewart – Custodian – Eff. 2/24/15

	
	Amanda Shewmake – Receptionist/Office Support – Eff. 2/24/15

	
	

	N.L. Dillard
	Frank Scott – Interim Principal – Eff. 2/24/15

	
	

	Transfer
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	JoAnna Gwynn – Principal – Eff. 2/24/15

	
	


	Resignation
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Dr. Precilla Stone, Principal – Eff. 2/23/15

	
	

	Substitute Addition
	

	
	Cynthia Bigelow – Eff. 2/24/15

	
	

	Stipend
	

	
	Adam Moore – Middle School Math Teacher/ Alternative Program – Eff. 2/25/15 = Replaces Emily Hill

	
	


X.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Spelling Bee = March 3, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. (CCCC)
· Dates were reviewed to meet with County Commissioners – March 10th – 12th, 2015 were dates that will be given to County Commissioners for joint meeting.  Meeting to begin at 6:00 p.m.  Dr. Womble on behalf of the Board will answer the questions that have been submitted to the Board of Education.
XI.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Dr. Womble stated he will be in San Diego, CA on Tuesday through Friday of this week attending meeting with AASA.  Dr. Shields will be handling calls in the event of inclement weather.
XII.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 p.m., Gladys Garland seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,  March 9, 2015, at 9:00 a.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Dr. M. Brock Womble
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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